MEETING of the Greenbelt Board of Elections held November 6, 2017.

Pamela Gregory, Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. in the Council Room of the Municipal Building.

<u>Board Members Present</u>: Chair Pamela Gregory and board members Steven Gilbert, Jean Cook, Judy Ott and Patricia Evans.

Staff Present: Bonita Anderson, City Clerk

Others Present: Karen Ruff, City Solicitor

<u>Closed Session</u>: Ms. Cook moved to close the meeting to consult with Karen Ruff, City Solicitor. Ms. Gregory seconded the motion. Vote 5-0

The Board discussed the issue presented to them by the City Clerk in reference to the Brandon (Ric) Gordon late filing of his financial reports. Ms. Ruff advised the Board that action can be taken depending on the filing requirements and the wording. She recommended to the Board that the deadline requirements be addressed before the next Election. There was further discussion about late filing of financial reports. The board decided to that they would provide recommendations to the Council to amend the City Code Ordinance.

Ms. Cook ended the closed session and reconvened the open meeting at 4:30 pm.

The Board decided that the issue has been resolved and that Mr. Gordon's name will remain on the ballot.

Other business: None

Adjournment: 4:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonita Anderson City Clerk